
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LESLIE S. DONLEY 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
 
 
 

April 15, 2024 
 
Via email at  
Colleen Williby 

 

 
RE: Public Record Matter Involving the City of Valley 
 Our File No. 20241062 

 
Dear Ms. Williby: 
 
 This letter is in response to the Public Records Petition Form emailed to this office 
on March 28, 2024, which we received the following day.  Your petition sought our 
assistance in obtaining a copy of a report prepared by a City of Valley (City) inspector, 
which you requested by email on March 20, 2024.1  We considered your request under 
the Nebraska Public Records Statutes (NPRS), Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 84-712 through 84-
712.09 (2014, Cum. Supp. 2022), amended 2024 Neb. Laws LB 43. 
 
 On April 11, 2024, we contacted Christie Donnermeyer, City Clerk, about your 
request.  Later that day, Ms. Donnermeyer provided the undersigned a copy of an email 
she sent to you containing the requested report.  Ms. Donnermeyer also informed us that 
she was attending a seminar for clerks the week your request came in and, unfortunately, 
it slipped through the cracks as she was trying to get caught up on multiple emails and 
other matters received by the City during her absence. 
 
 

 
1  Your specific request stated: 
 

Hello, could you please tell the city inspector rune that when he’s done with his report on what we 
needed do in regards to the complaint that was filed on me & my property.  I would like a copy of 
that.  Since he came and discussed it with my husband. 
Please & thank you, Cole Williby 
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 Since you have now received the record that formed the basis for your petition, no 
further action by this office is necessary and we are closing our file. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

MIKE HILGERS 
Attorney General 

 
 
 

Leslie S. Donley 
Assistant Attorney General 

 
c: Christie Donnermeyer (via email only) 
 
49-3524-30 




